CRANBERRY LAKE BOAT CLUB

Cranberry Lake, N. Y. .

Dear Member:

The Cranberry Lake Boat Club has accomplished more this year, of actual bene-
fit to members and to this region of the Adirondacks, than in any previous
year,

To date, five permanent buoys and three flashers have been placed at key
points in the Lake.

The buoys are anchored with 300 1lbs, of concrete. A twenty foot log-chain

is attached to this anchor and on the upper end there is a cedar post. These
parts of the buoys will remain permanently in the Lake, During the summer,

a white wooden marker will be attached to the buoy.

The gasolene drum markers have proved unsatisfactory. Hunters shoot holes
in them so they sink and they lack the durability of wood.

The buoy at Union Point was probably shot down during last hunting season.
It will be a few weeks before we can recover the anchorage and place a new
marker thers.

An additional marker will be placed opposite the dock at Buck Island whenever
the obstruction there can be located. This spot is not dangerous in high
water.

We have secured a part time boat for the Game Protector. We had the Lake ex-
amined last fall by the Conservation experts to learn what effect, if any,
low water had on trout spawning beds, Their report indicates no damage.

We are looking forward to a bigger and better year; to the Regatta on Satur-
day August 10th and the Annual Banquet to be held about ten days after the
Regatta, at which many more interesting activities of the Club will be fully
discussed and plans made for the future. Determine now, to attend both events.

The expenses of improvements made by the Club must be met largely from member-
ship dues, which are $3.00 per year.

The prompt remittance of your dues, to the Secretary, Geo. A. Terry, Cranberry
Lake, N, Y,, will greatly aid your officers in carrying out their plans to
make this a much safeer lake for our families and our boats.
The accomplishment of the Club's ideals is only possible by the co-operation
of both permanent and summer residents, Your officers are giving their time
and energy for the benefit of all, let's pull together.

Cordially,

Gurth Whipple, Cammodore
By: Geo. A. Terry, Secretary

P, S. Map showing location of buoys and flashers will be mailed you soon,



